Curriculum Class Three
Parent Engagement in Literacy
Early Evening-Dinner and Class                                              
Civic Canopies and Literacy

Time and Equipment

      Class:  
2 hour Timeframe, including dinner 

      Dinner: 
30 minutes. 

      Children are invited to attend.
Supplies you will need:  sign in sheet, small stacks of post its, activities for summer that are written up for families from library and/or museum. Forms for membership to library and/or museum in both English and Spanish. 

Goal- Parents and children see how a particular civic canopy in the community can be utilized for fun, leisure, resources, networking and overall literacy activity.
1. Welcome Parents!   

Make sure that everyone has been fed and that everyone is settled.
2. Introductions

Librarian or Museum Director, Principal (if attending), on-site teachers, you. 
3. Comments by School Principal, if attending

Principal shares the importance of a parent-school partnership on literacy. S/he makes comments on the benefits of the literacy initiative and the gains from his/her perspective. 
Principal shares any outcomes of the literacy initiative that seem important for the families attending and their partnership with the school, summarizes overall impact, conveys how they will extend the lessons learned and benefits into the next year. Asks for questions. 
(If Principal is unable to attend, it is hoped that someone else will be delegated by Principal to perform this same function as the messaging from the school leader has been very important to the parents).
4. Opening

Open up the evening with the following explanation:

The town has civic canopies that help us maximize literacy experiences for our children through exploration and most importantly, with family, and in fun ways. 
These resources include the museum and the library, so tonight we are in the library (museum) with an insider’s view and tour like none other.

Whether you utilize civic programs and building or not, tonight we will receive a different view from the inside of how we can maximize this particular gem as a parent, focused on literacy and our child’s particular joys, curiosities and growing interests.

5. Your Child’s Special Interests

During dinner, ask each parent to take a few minutes and fill out the colored post its. Write two to three subject areas or activities that you have observed are exciting to your child. 
Put the post its on a particular wall or give them to a specified staff person. The tour guides will use these filled in post its as a mechanism to tell a narrative, through a sampler of the childrens’ interests, as s/he guides the tour for the children and the parents. (If you wanted to learn about dance by being here, you could…….If you were interested in horses, you could…etc. For attention to soldiers, we have articles and books here, films here, a display board over here). 
6. Presentation by Director of Museum or Library

The Library or Museum Director will focus on all the resources that are available. 
They will utilize the interests of the children but also tell how parents can utilize the library or museum for themselves. 
The presentation will be detailed and different from a day-to-day walk through of this civic canopy. Take questions.
Items 7-9 will be done in group rotation. While some parents and children take tours, others are in a planned activity at the library/museum, designed by the site. While some are in the evaluation circle, others are on tour. This is a rotation of three activities, based on group numbers and staffing available.

7. Tours will be personalized with questions from parent and child.

8. Planned activity for parents and child designed by library or museum director to show how the civic canopy can be utilized for literacy in unexpected ways that are not obvious to the visitor. This can be a game, a book reading, a play, a walk through a museum display et al.
9. Circles of evaluation discussions where parents share what they learned from one to three evenings of school family partnership in literacy. Parents discuss what they would like to learn next year, should this continue and they opt to attend.

Facilitator sets stage. Thank everyone for coming. Share that some are here for the first time, some a second time, some have come to all three. You can ask to see exactly who has been before.

Ask those who have come more than once to share what stood out to them.

Repeat and record the key points. 

Remind parents what each session was about beginning with ‘juicy words.’ This can be done as a reminder and also to let parents know what took place who were not able to attend that session. See if there are any other thoughts or insights.

Ask for feedback on this evening’s meeting. Record all input.

Ask what parents would like to learn in the future regarding literacy and their child, should this continue. Record all comments.
10. Presentation by facilitators and by director of summer events available in literacy. If a parent book club is available, statement of this as an option also.

11. Have all parents fill out evaluation forms. Forms are available in both English and Spanish.
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